From: The Coal Authority-Planning <TheCoalAuthority-Planning@coal.gov.uk>

Sent: 02 June 2021 09:13

To: Duncan Smith

Subject: RE: [External] Ringmore Neighbourhood Plan: Regulation 16 Consultation

Dear Mr Smith

Thank you for your email below regarding the Ringmore Neighbourhood Plan: Regulation 16 Consultation. The Coal Authority is only a statutory consultee for coalfield Local Authorities. As South Hams District and West Devon Borough Councils are outside the coalfield, there is no requirement for you to consult us and / or notify us of any emerging neighbourhood plans.

Kind regards and take care.

Deb Roberts

Deb Roberts M.Sc. MRTPI Planning & Development Manager – Planning & Development Team

T: (01623) 637 281 M: 07769 876 387

E: planningconsultation@coal.gov.uk

W: gov.uk/government/organisations/the-coal-authority